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Date:   December 22, 2020 
From:   ADP Global Security Organization 
Subject:  SolarWinds Statement 
 
 
 
Upon receiving reports of the SolarWinds Orion Platform software attack, ADP’s Global Security 
Organization conducted a full investigation and analysis to determine any potential impacts to our 
systems. At this time, we can confirm that none of our systems, tools or products were compromised and 
no intrusion or data access has occurred. While ADP does not utilize the SolarWinds Orion Platform 
software to manage its enterprise network, we identified and mitigated a small number of isolated 
systems with potentially vulnerable software. We also reviewed our environment, monitoring systems 
and logs for any indications of other related impacts.  
 
Protecting our clients and their data is a top priority for ADP. Our team is continuing to actively monitor 
this situation as it does with all reported vulnerabilities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


